
Service News in Indonesia 

Denpasar, Bali  1 February 2018 

Serving the Tourist Guides 

The Indonesian Tourist Guides Association (Spanish Division ) Bali, held their annual general 

meeting in Barong Bale Kulkul Hall Gianyar, Bali. Among the many items in the day long meeting 

was a spiritual talk. For this The Tourist Guides Association contacted the Brahma Kumaris of 

Denpasar to give a spiritual talk to the local tourist guides. More than a hundred tourist guides 

were present. 

Bk. Sister Janaki met this group and told the group that cooperation and excellence in service  

were necessary to attract more tourists to Bali.  We are all souls and we need to work together 

as brother souls of one family. If there was this family feeling then peace and harmony among 

the tourist guides can attract more tourists. The talk lasted for 45 minutes and the  guides were 

very happy to meet Bk. Sister Janaki and listen to her talk.  

At the end of the talk all present were given blessings and brochures. Many showed interest to 

come to the centre to get more information on spiritual education. Some also said that they 

were happy to take the basic 7 days course in Raja Yoga. Om Shanti 

Warmest Regards 

In Baba’s Yaad 

Bk. Janaki 

 



 

Bk. Sister Janaki seen giving her talk to the tourists 

 

 

Participants receiving blessings 



 

A group picture with Bk Sister Janaki in the middle. 

 


